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T e m p o r a r y  O c c u p a n c y  o f  R e c r e a t i o n a l  V e h i c l e s

E l i g i b i l i t y  C h e c k l i s t

The Interim and Supportive Housing Ordinance enables temporary occupancy of RVs in very limited circumstances in 
order to provide a safe living situation for people experiencing homelessness during a County-declared shelter crisis. The 
intent is for a homeowner to be able to let a friend or family member who is having a difficult time occupy one RV on their 
property if the property meets certain requirements. 

Where will occupied 
RVs be allowed? What 
are the requirements? 

The Interim and Supportive Housing Ordinance temporarily allows one occupied RV in 
the rear of a lot that: 

• Is zoned A-1, A-2, R-A, R-1, R-2, R-3, R-4 or R-5

• Contains a legally-built, owner-occupied single-family home

• Is at least 5,000 sq ft

 Additionally, the Ordinance includes the following requirements: 

• The homeowner cannot charge rent for the RV or the parking space

• The RV must be in working condition

• The RV cannot be parked in a setback area near the property line

• A minimum of 6 feet is required between the occupied RV and the main
house and between the occupied RV and any other building on the lot

• Wastewater dumping in or around the lot is prohibited unless the homeowner
provides documentation of proper facilities for disposal on-site

• No structure, such as decks or porches, can be attached to the RV

• Occupancy of the RV must end within 30 days after the expiration of the
shelter crisis declaration by the Board

Does the ordinance 
allow occupied RVs on 
vacant properties?  

No. Occupied RVs are not currently allowed on vacant properties, and the 
Ordinance will not change this.  In the approval of the Ordinance, the Board 
included a revision to further clarify that occupied RVs are prohibited on vacant lots 
and on lots where the single-family home is rented: 
http://file.lacounty.gov/SDSInter/bos/supdocs/150488.pdf 

Where should the RV 
wastewater be 
disposed?  

The County encourages the use of public wastewater disposal sites listed on the back 
of this form. These sites may charge a fee for disposal. If the property owner wishes to
connect the RV to the site’s septic system, the property owner must complete the 
Department of Regional Planning’s Temporary RV Occupancy Form, where DRP 
will certify the property’s eligibility to host an occupied RV. The property owner 
must take this form to the Department of Public Health to obtain approval for the 
septic system connection. 
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RV Safe Disposal Sites

Please note that these locations may charge a fee for wastewater disposal. 
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